
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House
Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill
248.

My name is Victoria Patel and I am a stay at home mom and the reason I support House Bill
248 is because, I believe everyone has the right to live their life the way they choose. Whenever
the government starts taking our health out of our control, and the only way we can live is doing
what others say is best, where does it stop? Telling us how to live, what we can eat, where we
can go, who we can see. I’ve known too many people injured by vaccines. Due to all the
research me and my husband have done, we have opted out. For the sake of our future and our
child’s future, taking experimental shots are not an option. For the fact that there is zero liability
for the vaccine makers, that is a big red flag! We are not lab rats!

No employer should be able to even know what my medical history is let a lone require a
vaccine with risks as a condition for employment.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for urgency of
House Bill 248

Sincerely,
Victoria Patel


